
Hello Adrian!

The last 2 months have been busy from a professional and personal point of view. So please forgive me for taking time to get this out. Between broadcasting this awesome Blackhawks football team online, building a shop/barn and running my barbershop, it’s been a challenge to find time for being a mayor!

Monday the 12th of September was our regular monthly business meeting. Nothing major just a few things I’d like to go over with you - the Reader. 

First, the board approved the closing down of Main Street for Sight and Safety Night on Halloween, pending a final ok from the State Highway Patrol. Which shouldn’t be an issue.

Second, we officially have a park board again. The 9-member board will begin with official quorum this Sept 22nd at 6:30 p.m. and then every 1st Thursday of the month thereafter. This board is in line with state statutes and has a very good ordinance that installs them. You can find this ordinance #1137 at City Hall and online later down the road. Our board will be made up of the following - Mike Burris, Brian Dizney, Scott Ford, Charlotte Gutshall, Jonhenry Jackson, Jessie Keister-Moles, James Langley, Rev. Lance Loughridge, and Matt Miller. I would like to personally thank each one for stepping up yet again to give service to our community. 

Third, CA Ryan Wescoat has been busy looking for grants of all kinds including matching ARPA grants. Right now, we are poised to spend approximately $140k of our ARPA funds that could end up being a total of $700k after the matching 80/20 grants to go toward Drinking Water, Sewer, and Lead Line Inventory. The rest of our ARPA funds are being discussed openly for ideas. Ideas such as giving back to the community through non-profits and water/sewer discounts? These are just a couple of ideas coming to us. If you have any idea, please contact City Hall to get on the agenda and come speak to us during Public Comments!

Lastly, I’d like to recognize our Police Staff. I believe we have an outstanding staff especially for for a small town like our great town of Adrian! Of course, everyone loves a fireman, but opinions differ when it comes to Law Enforcement. Chief Chris Dillon gave us his monthly report as usual on Monday and again the numbers are incredible. 103 calls for service, 12 incident reports completed, 15 citations issued, and 4 arrests made. Now I don't know about you all but the last time I checked there's only about 30 days in a month. 103 call outs mean this station is averaging over 3 per day. So, when you see a cruiser sitting at the car wash or at the cafe or on main street, just know that sooner than later they’ll be answering a call and it might be to your home or your loved ones. 

P.S. visit our new website at cityofadrianmo.org and sign up for text notifications and check out the park’s shelter house reservations.

Many thanks and may Christ bless you! 

Mayor Matt Cunningham 

